North Salem Planning Board Minutes

April 5, 2006
7:30 PM – Annex

PRESENT:

Charles Gardner, Chairman




Bernard Sweeney, Board Member




Gary Jacobi, Board Member




Robert Tompkins, Board Member
Roland Baroni, Town Attorney

ABSENT:

Liz Axelson, Director of Planning

ATTENDANTS:
Wolfe:





Julie Wolfe




Dolby/Halmi:




Kirkmon Dolby
Salem Hunt:




Sharon Ebert










Bill Balter










Tim Miller




Piedmont Subdivision:


Timothy Allen




Nextel:




Anthony Gioffre, Esq.

Chairman, Charles Gardner, calls the April 5, 2006 North Salem Planning Board Meeting to order, and amends the Agenda in order to add in Wolfe and Dolby/Halmi to Consider Draft Resolution of Proposed Lot Line Changes, and delete Item No. 5, Discussion of Draft CPU.
REGULAR MEETING:
1.
Wolfe:


Julie Wolfe

Consider Draft Resolution of Proposed Lot Line Change.

Charles states that a revision will be made to the Draft Resolution reflecting the address change from Grant Road to Hardscrabble Road and McMorrow Lane.
Mrs. Wolfe shows the Board the location of the new boundary line on the map.  Mrs. Wolfe states that she purchased the land in order to protect her view shed.
Charles asks the Board if they have any questions or comments.  They do not.

Chairman motions that the Planning Board Adopt the Draft Resolution of Proposed Lot Line Change for Julie and Jason Wolfe.  Bernard Sweeney seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

2.
Dolby/Halmi:


Kirkmon Dolby
Consider Draft Resolution of Proposed Lot Line Change.

The Board reviews the Draft Resolution.  Charles asks the Board if they have any questions or comments.  They do not.
Chairman motions that the Planning Board Adopt the Draft Resolution of Proposed Lot Line Change for Dolby/Halmi.  Robert Tompkins seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.
3.
Salem Hunt:  

Sharon Ebert, Bill Balter, Tim Miller

Review of Full EAF Part 2.

Initial Discussion of SEQR Scoping Process.

Consider Draft Resolution Confirming Lead Agency, Issuance of SEQR Positive Declaration, and set Scoping Session Date.

Charles states that the Board has received Part 2 of the EAF, and asks the Board if they have any questions or comments.  Charles confirms that the Applicant does not intend to blast.  Robert asks if the Applicant has made any communication or received comments from the Town of Southeast with respect to the proposed driveway.  
Mr. Miller states that materials have been sent to the Town of Southeast.  There have been no comments received as of this date.  Charles confirms that the Board will confirm their role as lead agency tonight.  At that point, there will be a 30-day period for responses to come in from interested parties.  Roland states that the Board should decide when the Scoping Session should take place, either at the Work Session on April 19th, or the Regular Meeting, May 3rd.  Mr. Balter states that May 3rd would be better for him.  Roland states that Hilary Smith is preparing the Draft Scoping Document, which will not be circulated to the Board until April 19th, so the Public Scoping Session may be scheduled for May 3rd.  The Board agrees to set the Public Scoping Session for May 3rd.
Chairman motions that the Planning Board Confirms Their Role as Lead Agency, Adopt the Resolution of SEQR Positive Declaration, and set the Public Scoping Session for May 3, 2006.  Robert Tompkins seconds. All in favor.  No opposed.

4.
Piedmont Subdivision:


Timothy Allen, P.E.

Discussion of Subdivision Layout.

Charles confirms with Tim Allen that he has received the last review memos from Hahn Engineering, and Matthew D. Rudikoff Associates, Inc.  Mr. Allen states that most of the comments seem to apply to a final subdivision plat.  We applied for preliminary subdivision approval.  We were hoping to have a Public Hearing on preliminary subdivision.  Mr. Allen states that regarding the lot configuration, we are proposing 3 lots on 24 acres.  Walter Hutchins will be moving to a house on Lot 1.  We have submitted sketch plans with regard to access to the lake.  Given the relative low density in the two-acre zone, there is some flexibility.  Robert states that there were comments made regarding a recommendation for the site alternative.  The site for Mr. Hutchins would be the only site with access to the lake.  The long access driveway is discussed.  Mr. Hutchins states that the driveway follows the ridge behind the homestead, it snakes down towards the lake.  Robert states that the consultant comments make sense, but there is only so much lake property around.  Robert does not have a problem with it.  Mr. Allen states that there will be a restriction for no further subdivision.  There is a discussion about seeing the lake from Lots 2 and 3.  Mr. Allen states that this is an open field.  There is discussion about shifting the houses back somewhat.  The height of the land is discussed.  Mr. Allen states that the envelope is adjustable.  Charles states that Lot 1 will not have a lot of side yard protection.  Charles talks about the current anxiety people have with regard to the runoff into the lake.  Charles suggests a natural vegetation buffer to absorb the runoff before it gets to the lake.  Mr. Hutchins states that it is not their intent to obliterate the landscape.  Robert asks if the driveway off Bloomer Road is the existing entrance near the old milk house.  Mr. Hutchins states that there is an old milk house there which he intends to restore. Charles asks the Board if they have any other comments.  Robert asks Mr. Allen if they expect trouble with DOT.  Mr. Allen states that the road is a County road that is established.  Mr. Allen does not foresee any issues with respect to access.  Mr. Allen states that the septic testing has been performed.  Mr. Allen would like to know where they go from here.  Mr. Allen inquires about the Board determining the Application complete and then they will come back for preliminary and then final, or just move to preliminary.  Mr. Allen states that a lot of the comments deal with final approval.  Charles asks Mr. Allen if the fire department has reviewed the plan.  Mr. Allen states that they have not.  Charles suggests a copy be provided to the fire department for review.  Charles asks how often the Board has done preliminary and final together.  Roland states that the Board usually would do preliminary first.  Mr. Allen talks about beginning the SEQR process.  Charles states that the Application is not complete, so the Board will not make any motions tonight.  

Robert talks about a curb cut issue.  Mr. Allen states that this pertains to the previous subdivision.  Robert talks about the language stating that “no access was proposed nor permitted”.  Robert asks if that was on a map.  Mr. Allen states that there was a note on the previous plan regarding access.  Robert asks Roland if that will be a problem.  Roland does not believe so.  Mr. Allen states that this map will be a superseding plat.  Roland states a concern in the MDRA memo about segmentation.  Roland states that it may be premature for the Board to declare intent to be lead agency until everyone is on the same page.  Mr. Allen states that the action is 3 lots on 24 acres without further subdivision.  Roland inquires about the horse-related facilities.  Mr. Allen states that Mr. Hutchins does plan to pursue a barn and horse facilities in the future.  That would be pursued through the ZBA as a Special Use Permit.  Roland inquires about a proposed office, maintenance building, 24 stall horse barn, riding ring and paddock.  Mr. Allen states that Mr. Hutchins is considering a small horse barn with 4 stalls.  
The board decides to hold off on the lead agency intent.  There is a discussion about the possibility of putting the Applicant on the Work Session Agenda on April 19th.  

Suzannah Glidden states a concern about hearing that Mr. Hutchins would have access to the lake.  Ms. Glidden thought that a 100-foot buffer was established around the South end of the lake that would prevent any of the houses to have access.  Charles talks about the previous subdivision, and a conservation easement, but is not aware of there not being access allowed to the lake.  Ms. Glidden thought that was an accomplishment of our Town Board, Warren Lucas included.  Ms. Glidden thought that docks were not allowed.  Roland asks Ms. Glidden under what forum the Town Board would have had that discussion.  Roland states that the developers of the Continental piece may have had such a restriction.  Ms. Glidden will do further research and may stop by to take a look at both subdivision files.

5.
Nextel:


Tony Gioffre, Esq.

Discussion of Parameters of Visual Analysis.

Charles confirms that the balloon test was performed at 120 feet for the current tower.  The existing tower is 100 feet.  Tony Gioffre, Esq. states that the current tower is 100 feet tall.  It was originally proposed to be 120 feet tall.  The proposed Nextel application is to co-locate 12 feet higher.  Charles states that an extensive visual analysis had been done on the previous application.  Charles states that photos of the existing tower with a simulation of the proposed co-location antennas be submitted.  Robert states that there were differences of opinion, as well as neighbors concerns during the previous application process.  Robert would like the neighbors to be aware of the proposal.  Mr. Gioffre states that they are proposing to add a 12 foot extension.  Robert does not perceive a problem with this and states that it would be a good business practice to keep people informed.  Charles confirms that Mr. Gioffre received a copy of the MDRA memo.  Mr. Geoffre states that most of the comments were technical in nature and they should be able to address those easily.  Mr. Geoffre asks the Board for permission to speak with Ms. Axelson.  The Board agrees.  Mr. Geoffre inquires about the Board declaring their intent to be lead agency.  Roland states that the Application is not complete.  The as-built facilities are not located on the plan.  In order to follow the format that the Board uses, a submittal should be made before the lead agency process begins.

Gary talks about AT&T being interested in co-location at one time on the previous application, and would like to know if Mr. Gioffre could reach out to AT&T to see if they are still interested.  Mr. Gioffre states that AT&T is now Singular, and they are currently preparing an application to co-locate lower on the tower.  
Mrs. Mandelstam states that the CPU does not adequately address the cellular tower issue.  Mrs. Mandelstam states that environmental impacts change, and maybe a visual study should be considered.  Mrs. Mandelstam states that cell towers in this town should be addressed.

Robert states that we were originally going to have a CPU discussion tonight, but Liz is not here.  Robert states that he has walked the property, and believes that other than George Naumburg having a view of the tower, Mr. Colley may also have a view from his pool.

Gary states that part of the problem in addressing the future is that we don’t know what Singular needs, we don’t know when they will know what they need.  What they think they need today, may be different tomorrow.  Demand is changing, and it is hard to plan ahead.  No one foresaw the amount of towers that these companies would need.  They are putting them up across the country faster than anyone expected.  The Federal Government regulations mandate that if there are dead spots, Applicants may propose towers.  It is difficult to say no to them if there is a dead spot.
Mrs. Mandelstam states that we need an independent expert to debate this issue.  Mrs. Mandelstam states that we need to keep an open mind.

6.
Peach Lake Commons:

Consider Request for a 90-day Extension of Site Development Plan Approval (With Conditions) From April 2, 2006 to July 5, 2006.

Charles asks the Board if they have any questions or comments.  They do not.
Chairman motions that the Planning Board Grant the 90-day Extension of Site Development Plan Approval (With Conditions) From April 2, 2006 to July 5, 2006 for Peach Lake Commons.  Bernard Sweeney  seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

7.
Agricultural Land Workshop:  Overview

Charles and Robert attended a meeting at Pace University.  Robert states that the meeting had to do with agricultural law as it relates to the suburban county, changes in relation to commercial horse farms, gross income value, and acreages required.  Several hand-outs were circulated to the Board Members for their information.
8.
Financial Report:

· March, 2006
Chairman motions that the Planning Board Approve the Financial Report for March, 2006.  Gary Jacobi  seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

9.
Minutes:

· December 7, 2005
· March 1, 2006
Chairman motions that the Planning Board Approve the Minutes for December 7, 2005 and March 1, 2006. Gary Jacobi seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.

10.
Next Meetings:

· Work Session – April 19, 2006
· Regular Meeting – May 3, 2006
11.
Resolution:

Chairman motions to adjourn the Planning Board Meeting.  Gary Jacobi seconds.  All in favor.  No opposed.
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